


[bookmark: _GoBack]Pepperell, Ashby, Townsend Regional 911 Emergency Communications District Planning Committee    
 
01/30/2020 Townsend Fire Department Headquarters
 
Members present:
 
Pepperell Communications Director David Stairs Pepperell 
Chief of Police David Scott 
Pepperell Fire Chief Brian Borneman
 
Ashby Chief of Police Fred Alden
Ashby Selectman Michael McCallum
 	
Townsend Fire Chief Mark Boynton
Townsend Fire Captain Michael Grimley

Members absent:

Ashby Fire Chief Michael Bussell
Townsend Deputy Chief Sartell

Other parties present:
 
Angela Garhart (Ashby Dispatcher)


 Director Stairs called the meeting to order at 0905 hours

1.  Acceptance of Minutes
1.1	Motion:  was made to accept the minutes of the 01/16/2020 meeting by Selectman McCallum; seconded by Chief Borneman; 
[bookmark: _Hlk31288597]Vote: passed unanimously

2.  New Business
2.1 	Discussion regarding the latest draft provided by MATRIX.  Director Stairs provided a summary of the request revisions which addressed the concerns raised at the last meeting (01/16/2020).  Members present for this meeting indicated they had an opportunity to review the latest version and no requests for modification were made.  

	Motion:  was made to accept the “Latest Draft” with the requested changes by Chief Borneman and seconded by Captain Grimley. 
Vote: passed unanimously

Director Stairs will contact MATRIX and inform them the Committee voted to approve the latest draft and will request they finalize the report also ask they provide the report as soon as possible.  

The final report will be posted on the Town of Pepperell’s website at under the Regional 911 Emergency Communications District Planning Committee. 


2.2	Discussion followed regarding stakeholders and presentation of the report to the Boards of Selectmen.   Selectman McCallum informed the committee that the Ashby Board of Selectmen will have regional dispatch on the agenda at the next meeting which is scheduled for Wednesday 02/05/2020 at 7:00 PM.

	The committed discussed the findings of the report and considering a phased approach with Pepperell and Ashby merging in year one with Townsend following year two.  

	The Committee discussed the process which will need to be developed with respect to involving the stakeholders and the general consensus of the Committee was that each Town should conduct these meetings on their own.  Also discussed was having members of the Committee present for these meetings when the begin to be scheduled. 

	What the next steps for the Committee will be discussed on a future agenda.    

Next Meeting:  Thursday 02/06/2020 0900 hours , Town Send Fire Head Quarters

Motion:  to adjourn made by Captain Grimley seconded by Chief Borneman.  
Vote: passed unanimously.  
 
Adjourned at 1010 hours. 




